
May 8, 2020

Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Commonwealth Keystone Building
400 North Street
Harrisburg, PA 17120

       Re: Petition to Amend the Commission’s
        June 19, 2015 Implementation Order
        Docket No. M-2014-2424864

Dear Secretary Chiavetta:

 Enclosed please find the Answer of the Office of Consumer Advocate to the Petition of the 
Energy Association of Pennsylvania in the above-referenced proceeding. 
 
 Copies have been served per the attached Certificate of Service.

      Respectfully submitted,

      
      
      /s/ Darryl A. Lawrence
      Darryl A. Lawrence
      Senior Assistant Consumer Advocate
      PA Attorney I.D. # 93682
      E-Mail: DLawrence@paoca.org

Enclosures:
cc:  Office of Administrative Law Judge (email only)
 Office of Special Assistants (email only)
 Renardo L. Hicks, Chief Counsel, Law Bureau (email only)
 Paul Diskin, Director, Bureau of Technical Utility Services (email only)
 Darren Gill, Deputy Director, Bureau of Technical Utility Services (email only)
 Certificate of Service
*288082



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
Re:  Petition to Amend the Commission’s  : Docket No. M-2014-2424864 

June 19, 2015 Implementation Order  :  
 
I hereby certify that I have this day served a true copy of the following document, the 

Office of Consumer Advocate’s Answer to the Petition of the Energy Association of 

Pennsylvania, upon parties of record in this proceeding in accordance with the requirements of 

52 Pa. Code §1.54 (relating to service by a participant), in the manner and upon the persons 

listed below: 

Dated this 8th day of May 2020. 

 
SERVICE BY E-MAIL ONLY 

 
Richard A. Kanaskie, Esquire    John R. Evans, Esquire 
Bureau of Investigation & Enforcement  Sharon E. Webb, Esquire 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission  Office of Small Business Advocate 
Commonwealth Keystone Building   555 Walnut Street 
400 North Street, 2nd Floor     1st Floor, Forum Place 
Harrisburg, PA 17120     Harrisburg, PA 17101-1923  
 
Donna M.J. Clark, Esquire    Derrick Price Williamson, Esquire 
Vice President  & General Counsel   Barry A. Naum, Esquire 
Energy Association of Pennsylvania   Spilman Thomas & Battle PLLC 
800 North Third Street    Industrial Energy Consumers of PA 
Suite 205      1100 Bent Creek Blvd., Suite 101 
Harrisburg, PA 17102     Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 
 
Michael W. Gang, Esquire    Kenneth M. Kulak, Esquire 
Anthony D. Kanagy, Esquire    Brooke E. McGlinn, Esquire 
Post & Schell, P.C.     Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP 
17 North Second Street, 12th Floor   1701 Market Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17101-1601    Philadelphia, PA 19103-2921 
 
Joseph L. Vullo, Esquire    Elizabeth R. Marx, Esquire 
Burke Vullo Reilly Roberts    Patrick M. Cicero, Esquire 
1460 Wyoming Avenue    Pennsylvania Utility Law Project 
Forty Fort, PA 18704     118 Locust Street 
       Harrisburg, PA 17101 
 
Michael W. Hassell, Esquire    Thomas J. Sniscak, Esquire 
Lindsay A. Berkstresser, Esquire   Christopher M. Arfaa, Esquire 
Post & Schell, P.C.     Hawke McKeon & Sniscak LLP 
17 North Second Street, 12th Floor   100 North 10th Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17101-1601    Harrisburg, PA 17105-1778 
 
 
 



 
Pamela C. Polacek, Esquire    Daniel Clearfield, Esquire 
Susan E. Bruce, Esquire    Deanne M. O’Dell, Esquire 
Charis Mincavage, Esquire    Sarah C. Stoner, Esquire 
Adeolu A. Bakare, Esquire    Eckert Seamans Cherin & Mellott, LLC 
Kenneth R. Stark, Esquire    213 Market Street 
Jo-Anne Thompson, Esquire    8th Floor 
McNees Wallace & Nurick LLC   Harrisburg, PA 17101 
100 Pine Street 
P.O. Box 1166 
Harrisburg, PA 17108-1166 
 
 
 
 
 
 
/s/ Darryl A. Lawrence 
Darryl A. Lawrence     Counsel for: 
Senior Assistant Consumer Advocate   Office of Consumer Advocate 
PA Attorney I.D. # 93682    555 Walnut Street 
E-Mail: DLawrence@paoca.org    5th Floor, Forum Place 

Harrisburg, PA 17101-1923 
Phone: (717) 783-5048 
Fax:   (717) 783-7152 
Dated: May 8, 2020 
*288085 
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BEFORE THE 
PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

 
Petition to Amend the Commission’s   : Docket No. M-2014-2424864 
June 19, 2015 Implementation Order   :  
  
 

_______________________________________________________ 
 

ANSWER OF THE  
OFFICE OF CONSUMER ADVOCATE 

TO THE PETITION OF THE  
ENERGY ASSOCIATION OF PENNSYLVANIA 

_______________________________________________________ 
 

 The Office of Consumer Advocate (OCA) is in receipt of the Petition of the Energy 

Association of Pennsylvania to Amend the Commission’s June 19, 2015 Implementation Oder 

(Petition).  Through this Petition, the Energy Association of Pennsylvania (EAP) seeks an 

amendment to the Commission’s Act 129 Phase III Implementation Order at Docket No. M-2014-

2424864 concerning the Phase III peak demand reduction targets.  EAP requests that the 

Commission modify the Phase III Implementation Order so as to measure compliance with the 

peak demand reduction targets based on an EDC’s performance during the second, third and fourth 

program years of Phase III which encompasses the time period from June 1, 2017 through May 

31, 2020.  Petition at 1-2.  EAP also requests that the EDCs be permitted to implement the approved 

DR programs on a voluntary basis for the fifth and final program year of June 1, 2020 through 

May 31, 2021.  EAP seeks this amendment due to the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic, 

particularly the impacts on many of the businesses that participate in the program and are called 

on to reduce demand.  Petition at 2. 

 As EAP correctly notes in its Petition, the COVID-19 pandemic, the Governor’s closure of 

non-life sustaining businesses, and new health and safety measures have resulted in deep and broad 
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impacts for communities and businesses that will last into the fifth and final year of Phase III.  

Petition at 6-7.  The OCA agrees with EAP that the COVID-19 related impacts on Pennsylvania 

businesses that provide a significant portion of the peak demand reductions under the Phase III 

programs will impair the ability of the EDCs to meet the Phase III DR targets.  With the current 

closures of businesses and industries, PJM has reported a decline in weekday demand of between 

8% and 10%.  Petition at 7.  EAP further points out that even if businesses are able to reopen, they 

may be unable or unwilling to curtail load as they make up for lost production and lost earnings 

during the COVID-19 closures.  Petition at 7. 

 The OCA recognizes the significant challenges presented by COVID-19, particularly as it 

concerns the peak demand reduction targets for Phase III.1  The OCA concurs with EAP’s 

requested relief as it provides a reasonably balanced means to addressing the current crisis.  The 

OCA particularly supports EAP’s request that the EDCs be permitted to proceed with voluntary 

demand response programs in Program Year 5.  Many EDCs have invested in demand response 

programs and may be able to continue those programs, even if participation is somewhat reduced.  

As EAP notes, voluntarily continuing the demand response programs would provide benefits to 

customers who are able to continue to participate and curtail load as well as to conservation service 

providers who provide the programs.  Petition at 9.  Keeping the programs from “going dark” may 

also help to avoid the cost of restarting the programs at a later date.  The OCA would also note 

that demand response may still be able to provide benefits to the system as we face new system 

conditions. 

                                                
1  The OCA would distinguish the Phase III peak demand reduction targets being addressed here from the Phase III 
consumption reduction targets.  The peak demand reduction programs are based on a specified number of events under 
peak demand conditions.  Businesses are typically operating at significant capacity at the time of the peak event and 
with curtailment, can provide the peak demand reduction that is required.  
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 As such, the OCA concurs with EAP’s request to amend the Phase III Implementation 

Order.  The OCA would, however, encourage EDCs to continue with the peak demand reduction 

programs in Program Year 5 to the extent that the programs can gain participants and provide 

benefits. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

   

      /s/ Darryl A. Lawrence 
      Darryl A. Lawrence 
      Senior Assistant Consumer Advocate 
      PA Attorney I.D. # 93682 
      E-Mail: DLawrence@paoca.org 
 
      Counsel for: 
      Tanya J. McCloskey 
      Acting Consumer Advocate 
 
Office of Consumer Advocate 
555 Walnut Street  
5th Floor, Forum Place 
Harrisburg, PA 17101-1923 
Phone: (717) 783-5048 
Fax:  (717) 783-7152 
Dated: May 8, 2020 
*287867  
  




